
 

 

Summer 2019 

Silverdale Mining Tribute 
We are proud to announce that following the 
bid we have successfully been awarded a grant 
of  £75,840 from the National Lottery 
Heritage Fund for an exciting new project, 
‘Silverdale Colliery – A Fitting Tribute.’  
 
The project will see Silverdale Mining Tribute 
restored and a series of community heritage 
activities taking place, culminating in a 
community celebration to commemorate the 
Tribute restoration.   

Thanks to National Lottery players, the 
project will restore Silverdale’s Mining Tribute 
and host a series of creative community 
heritage activities, including a lantern parade 
and open air community theatre 
performance, for people to take part in. The 
project will also be looking for people to 
interview about their memories of the 
Working Men’s clubs that were an important 
part of Silverdale’s past.  Please see inside for 
more details on the events. 

Silverdale Parish Council  

COMMUNITY PAYBACK  
The Parish Council have now 

appointed the Community 

Payback team to carry out 

routine work in the Parish one 

day a week.  If you have any 

concerns or suggestions for 

them to carry out please 

contact the Parish Clerk or 

any Parish Councillors.  They 

will be carrying out litter 

picking, strimming overgrown 

vegetation, edging pavements, 

cleaning bus shelters and 

other minor tasks.    

PARKING  
Please do not obstruct 

pavements when parking 

vehicles.  If a pushchair or 

wheelchair etc cannot get 

passed then you may find you 

receive a ticket from the 

Police.  Also the Civil 

Enforcement Officers will be 

ticketing vehicles parked on 

double yellow lines.   

LITTER 
There has also been an 

increase in litter, some as a 

result of local businesses.  

Please help us to keep the 

Parish clean by binning your 

rubbish. 

www.silverdaleparish.org  Email : silverdaleparish@hotmail.com 



 

 

 

                 

SILVERDALE COLLIERY –  A FITTING TRIBUTE

                 

 

 

We want to hear your memories of Silverdale’s Working Men’s Clubs 

 

Did you ever sit under the table with a bottle of pop and a packet of crisps while the 
grown-ups enjoyed their Saturday Night out?  

 

                                       Did you have your wedding reception in one?  

 Did you work behind the bar?  

 

                       Do you have any photos of the Working Men’s Clubs in Silverdale? 

 

If you would like to share your memories, please contact Sarah on 01782 714776 or email 

sarah@lettinginthelight.org.uk  

    

SAVE THE DATE: Saturday 22nd February 2020   

As part of our Heritage Project we will be holding a 

lantern parade on 22nd Feb 2020. The parade will 

celebrate the miners’ lanterns that lit the way in the 

colliery.  Everyone will be welcome to help make 

lanterns and join the parade to the mining tribute.  

More details to follow. 



 

 

 



 

 

Silverdale Library 

Summer Reading Challenge 2019 – Space Chase 
The Summer Reading Challenge encourages children aged 4 to 11 to read six library books 

during the long summer holiday.  

Children's reading can 'dip' during the summer holidays if they don't have regular access 

to books and encouragement to read for pleasure. The annual Summer Reading Challenge 

helps get three quarters of a million children into libraries each year to keep up their 

reading skills and confidence. The Challenge celebrates its 20th anniversary this year. 

How it works 

Children can read whatever they like - fiction, fact books, poetry, joke books, picture 

books, audio books - just as long as they are borrowed from the library.  

Children receive special rewards each time they finish a book and there's a certificate for 

everyone who completes the Challenge. 

The Summer Reading Challenge is open to all primary school aged children and is 

designed for all reading abilities. It starts in Staffordshire on the 13th July 

and continues until just after the children return to school after their 

summer holidays.  

There is a different Summer Reading Challenge theme each year.  

The Summer Reading Challenge 2019 theme is Space Chase, an out-of-this-

world adventure inspired by the 50th anniversary of the first moon landing. 

Children taking part in the Challenge will join our super space family, The 

Rockets, for a thrilling mission to track down books nabbed by mischievous aliens! 



 

 

 



 

 

FREE NURSERY PLACES AVAILABLE AT SILVERDALE PRIMARY ACADEMY  
 

Silverdale Primary Academy is helping local parents with young children, thanks to 
the provision of free full-time nursery school places.   The offer is available to 
parents whose children are three year-olds and who meet the eligibility criteria, 
giving them the opportunity to benefit from the school’s excellent early learning 
provision.  Youngsters attending will benefit from the care provided by Silverdale 
Primary Academy’s fully trained nursery school staff, helping them to learn and 
explore, whilst also preparing them for the transition from nursery to primary 
education.   For further information or an application form, contact the school at 
office@silverdaleprimary.org.uk 
 

 
SILVERDALE PRIMARY ACADEMY PICKS THE DONNA LOUISE TRUST AS ITS 

CHOSEN CHARITY  
 

The Donna Louise Trust has been chosen as Silverdale Primary Academy’s first 
dedicated charity, with the Staffordshire school already planning a range of 
fundraising activities over the next year. 

Whilst the academy regularly holds fundraising events, up until now it has never 
had a dedicated charity – a situation that has changed after the school’s Head Boy 
and Girl called on parents to help them identify a worthy recipient of their 
charitable efforts. 

And following a recent vote at the school, Donna Louise, which provides hospice 
care for children and young people, has been picked as Silverdale Primary 
Academy’s dedicated charity, set to benefit from the school’s charitable activities. 

Silverdale Primary Academy, Racecourse, Silverdale, ST5 6PB  
Tel: 01782 973780 www.silverdaleprimary.org.uk  
Email:  office@silverdaleprimary.org.uk  

mailto:office@silverdaleprimary.org.uk
http://www.silverdaleprimary.org.uk/
mailto:office@silverdaleprimary.org.uk


 

 

 

 

Author Ed Hilton gets Play published about 

Silverdale Miner 
Keele University student and Staffordshire 

playwright Ed Hilton has just had his first play 

published about Silverdale’s own Joseph Cook. 

Throughout the three years conducting 

research Ed was fascinated by Cook’s story: his 

rapid rise to the position of Prime Minister after 

he emigrated to Australia in 1885 with his 

family, and wanted to capture the drama of 

Cook’s life. 

 

Although Cook spent the majority of his life in 

Australia, he started out working at the No. 6 

pit or the ‘Big Pit’ in Silverdale aged 9 and was 

forced to become the breadwinner in his family 

after his father died in a pit accident at 

Hollywood mine. By speaking out against 

dangerous working practices and supporting 

injured miners, he became involved in politics 

after leaving England. He then became 

Australia’s sixth Prime Minister in 1913 and went 

on to have a distinguished career afterwards, 

including involvement in the 1919 Paris Peace 

Conference. 

 

One hundred years ago as a delegate from Australia, Joseph Cook signed the Treaty 

of Versailles which ended the First World War. So, it is a fitting centenary to get the 

play about Cook’s life story published. It is a fantastic, local story that deserves wider 

recognition. 

 

The play is being published by North Staffordshire Press and went on sale on 25th 

May 2019 held at a book launch at the New Vic Theatre. In addition, Ed is working 

with local drama groups to help bring the play to the stage, including a showing in 

Silverdale, which gives us all something to look forward to.      

By Henryk Adamczuk 

Picture: Ed Hilton outside Joseph 
Cook’s house in Newcastle Street 
Silverdale showing the plaque.  
(Source: Hilton,E 2019) 



 

 

 

Following on from last year’s success, the Great School Uniform Giveaway event is 

taking place on Friday 26th July 2019 from 10am till 1pm, Cornerstones Silverdale. It 

will include the same schools as last year – Knutton St 

Marys and both Silverdale primary schools. The 

funding for this year is from the Realise Foundation, 

Silverdale Elim Church and Silverdale Parish Council.  

 

Last year the Realise foundation, Silverdale Parish 

Council and Dave Jones our local county councillor 

who along with Silverdale Elim Church provided the 

funds to purchase over 900 pieces of children’s 

clothing along with over 200 pencil cases, pencils, 

pens, rubbers, sharpeners etc. This project made a 

significant difference to many local families. 

 
ASPIRE HOUSING   

Surgery Every Friday 10-12pm  Cornerstone  
for any Customer related matters  

A FREE BULKY WASTE COLLECTION WILL BE HELD 
ON FRIDAY 26TH JULY—MORE INFO TO FOLLOW 

The Great School Uniform Giveaway 

If … (Author unknown) 
If you can start the day without caffeine,   If you can always be 
cheerful ignoring aches and pains,  If you can resist complaining and 
boring people with your troubles,  If you can understand when your 
loved ones are too busy to give you time, If you can take criticism and 
blame without resentment, If you can ignore a friends limited 
education and never correct them,  If you can resist treating a rich 
friend better than a poor friend,  If you can conquer tension without 
medical help, If you can relax without liquor, If you can give 
unconditional love without expecting it to be returned, If you can 
sleep without. the aid of drugs, If you can eat the same food every day 
and be grateful for it.    Then you are probably the family dog.   



 

 



 

 

Community Speed Watch in Silverdale Parish 
 

 
 
The Aims and Objectives are simple: 

To help local people address speeding problems in their own area 
Increase driver and public awareness of the dangers of speeding 
Improve community safety 
 
Speeding is a major concern in most residential areas and by having a group in your 
area it offers an excellent opportunity for the community to come together and help 
support the Police identified hotspots and repeat offenders. 
 
CSW schemes comprise of trained volunteers in the use of a hand held radar device 
which is used at pre-identified site locations to check vehicle speeds. Registration 
numbers, makes or models of vehicles exceeding the speed limit are recorded and 
passed to the Police and educational warning letters are issued. 
 
Most drivers who receive a warning letter take note of its content and change their 
behaviour, realising the importance of obeying to the speed limits. In 2018 stats show 
that under 5% of drivers were caught for a second time and under 1% for a 3rd time. 
 
Drivers who are identified as a repeat offender are placed on an escalation process 
where they will receive a home visit by an officer, after which time they will be targeted 

for enforcement if they are caught again. In 2018 officers carried out 54 home visits 
with zero vehicles identified as having been caught a 4th time. 
 
Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent have over 70 active CSW groups. The efforts of the 
400+ volunteers should not be underestimated as collectively they are all making a 
valuable contribution towards road safety and are an important part of the policing 
family. 
 
If you would like to be part of your local group in Silverdale or would like more 
information please contact csw@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk or call me on 01785-
232702. 
Michelle Shaker, Community Engagement Coordinator 
Community Speed Watch—Staffordshire Police 
Staffordshire Safer Roads Partnership  

As the Engagement Coordinator for Community Speed Watch 
(CSW) in Staffordshire and Stoke on Trent I’m often asked about 
the aims and objectives of the initiative and the process should a 
repeat offender be identified. 

mailto:csw@staffordshire.pnn.police.uk


 

 

Silverdale Skatepark Project Consultation 

Ramps at Silverdale Park that had reached the end of their life were removed last 
year.   Options for replacing the equipment for the benefit of local children and young people 
are being considered by a group including representatives from Silverdale Parish Council, 
Silverdale LAP, officers from the Borough Council and Staffordshire Police.  The group will 
apply for funding for either:  
Option 1  - Like-for-like replacement of the half pipe ramp and fun box ramp 

Or 
Option 2—A larger, concrete-surfaced skatepark with more opportunities for BMX 
riders, scooters and skateboarders 
 
The group would like to consult local residents and users on options for the skatepark.  Please 
choose your preferred option on the slip below, tear out and return to box located in Silverdale 
Library by 6th August 2019 or email your views to amelia.rout@newcastle-staffs.gov.uk 
 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please provide your comments below: 
……………………………………………………………………………..……………..……………..……………………….

……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..

……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..

……………..……………..……………..……………..……………..…………………………………………………………. 

…………………………………………………………………………………….……………..……………..………………..



 

 

Spotlight on Silverdale Parish Council  

Silverdale Parish Council Councillors (2018—2022) 

CHAIRMAN:  
MR HENRYK ADAMCZUK (KNUTTON) 
TEL: 01782 636889 henrykadamczuk@btinternet.com 
 
MR JAKE WU (SILVERDALE) 
TEL: 07480 642755 jakewu.2014@gmail.com 
 
MR ANT SUTCLIFFE (SILVERDALE) 
TEL: 07964 305718 a.g.sutcliffe@keele.ac.uk 
 
MR KRISHNADAS SUKUMARAN (SILVERDALE) 
TEL:  07828 486348 krishnadasukumaran@gmail.com 
 
MRS TINA SPENCE (KNUTTON) 
TEL: 07759122129 tina.spence@outlook.com  

 
PARISH CLERK:  MRS CLARE WITHINGTON  TEL:  07901 692414 

 
SILVERDALE BOROUGH COUNCILLOR  MRS AMELIA ROUT (see above) 
SILVERDALE BOROUGH AND COUNTY COUNCILLOR MR DAVE JONES 
TEL:  07860 933088  dave.jones@newcastle-staffs.gov.uk 

VICE CHAIRMAN:  
MR CHRIS SPENCE (PARKSITE) 
TEL: 07599 005562    chris.silverdale1@gmail.com 
 
MRS CELIA JARRETT 
TEL: 01782 613599 celiamyjarrett@btinternet.com 
 
MRS AMELIA ROUT (SILVERDALE) 
TEL: 07432 291659 amelia.rout@newcastle-staffs.gov.uk 
 
MR JAN SIERY (KNUTTON) 
TEL: 07711 587595     j.siery81@gmail.com 
 
MR MATTHEW MELVIN (PARKSITE) 
TEL: 07930 233924    mkm.melvin@gmail.com 

Tina Spence 

Tina has lived on 

Parksite since 1987, and 

with her husband and 

two sons now runs a 

business importing and 

retailing handicrafts, 

textiles and furniture from India. 

There have been huge changes in the time 

Tina has lived in Silverdale, and she felt that 

there was a danger that she would lose touch 

with the village – with so much development 

being planned nearby, she decided to take 

some control back. 

“I joined the Parish Council in 2018 because 

this village is important to me as the place 

where we raised our boys.  I wanted to 

contribute something to the community, 

even if only my time.” 

www.silverdaleparish.org         Email : silverdaleparish@hotmail.com 

Celia Jarrett 

Celia was born and 
educated in Solihull, 
Warwickshire and has 
always worked in the 
public sector including 
the Police, Road Safety 
Division, Probation 
Service and Education.    
Celia has a son and daughter, 7 
grandchildren and was married for 30 years.  
She moved to Silverdale 8 years ago.   She is 
retired and keeps herself involved in the 
local community which she thinks is so 
important in her latter years. 

Celia is on 2 working parties at the 
University Hospital and the County Hospital 
at Stafford,  on the board of Healthwatch 
Staffordshire and supports Action on hearing 
loss (formerly RNID).  She has a little 
Cavalier King Charles spaniel who is 
registered as a PAT therapy dog who visits 
the hospital weekly. “Living here has been 
one of the happiest times in my life and I feel 
very privileged to be a Silverdale resident”.   


